MAnited States Denate

WASHINGTON, DC 20510
July 22, 2015

The Honorable Sylvia Mathews Burwell
Secretary

U.S. Department of Health and Human Services
200 Independence Avenue, S.W.

Washington, D.C. 20201

Dear Secretary Burwell,

We are deeply disturbed by recent footage released by the Center for Medical Progress depicting senior
Planned Parenthood Federation of America executives discussing in graphic detail the organization’s
practice of harvesting the organs of unborn babies.

The footage raises a number of questions about the practices of the organization, including whether they
are in compliance with federal laws regulating both the use of fetal tissue and partial-birth abortions.

In addition to questions about Planned Parenthood’s compliance with applicable federal law and medical
ethics, we believe the footage prompts important policy questions surrounding the issue of abortions
permitted so late in a pregnancy — sometimes even later than 5 months — that an unborn baby’s organs can
be identified and harvested. |

Congress is undertaking efforts to address these questions, and we expect the Department of Health and
Human Services to fully cooperate with ensuing investigations — including future requests for information
and hearing participation. To that end, we further expect the immediate preservation of any and all
Department electronic and paper records that could have any relevance to any ongoing or forthcoming
lawful investigation.

It is our understanding that, to date, you have refrained from commenting on the questions raised by the
footage until you can review the matter further. We appreciate your acknowledgement that this matter
requires further examination, and upon your receipt of this letter, we request that you confirm in writing
that you have either commenced or will immediately initiate a thorough internal review of the compliance
of the Department and Planned Parenthood — one of the Department’s grantees — with all relevant and
applicable federal statutes, regulations, and other requirements. Please also include a description of the
expected scope of the internal review, as well as an estimated completion date.

We look forward to future correspondence on this matter, and we hope that we can count on you as a key

partner in our efforts to address the various legal, ethical, and policy concerns raised by the information
contained in the footage.
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Sincerely,
















